
  

 
     
 
MARITIME AND PORT AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE 
 
 
 
PORT MARINE NOTICE  
NO. 94 OF 2023 
 
 
05 Oct 2023 
 
 
Shipping Community 
Harbour Craft Community 
Pleasure Craft Community 
 
 
REPLACEMENT OF FIBRE OPTICS CABLE FOR SINGAPORE CABLE CAR SYSTEM 
 

Applicable to:  Mariners operating in the vicinity of Cruise Bay 

 
 

Date : With effect from 05 Oct 2023 to 24 Oct 2023.  
 
 

Location : At Cruise Bay, within the working area bounded by the following co-
ordinates (see attached chartlet): 
 

(WGS 84 Datum) 

Point Latitude (N) Longitude (E) 

A 01’15.870 103’49.120 

B 01’15.584 103’49.088 

  
 

Working 
Hours 

: 0001 hours to 0600hours on each night. 
 
 

Craft : No craft involved during the works. 
 
 

Details : Lightning protection cable replacement will be carried out from the 
cable car towers between HarbourFront and Sentosa Island.  
 
During the replacement work, the lightning protection cable for the 
cable car system will be lowered and maintained at a height of 45m 
above sea level.  

  



 
Any enquiries relating to the project can be directed to Mr Andrew 
Seh, Senior Manager, at Tel: +65 9151 9203,  
(email: andrew.seh@mflg.com.sg). 
 
 

Caution : When in the vicinity of the working area, mariners are reminded 
to: 
 

a) Maintain a proper lookout; 
b) Proceed at a safe speed and navigate with caution; 
c) Maintain a listening watch on VHF Channel 05 (Cruise 

Bay Control); and 
d) Communicate with Cruise Bay Control on VHF Channel 

05 for assistance, if required. 
 
 
Please call Capt. Bernard Chin at Tel: (65) 6325-2476 or Marine Safety Control Centre 
(MSCC) Duty Officer at (65) 6325-2488/2489 for clarification on this Port Marine Notice. 
 
 
 
 
CAPT CHONG JIA CHYUAN 
PORT MASTER 
MARITIME AND PORT AUTHORITY OF SINGAPORE 
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